
TO:    Mayor and City Council 

FROM:    Jed Petersen, Public Works Director 

SUBJECT:     2024 Street Overlay  

MEETING DATE:  Tuesday, January 16, 2024 

 

BACKGROUND 

Public works evaluated streets throughout Cannon Falls that are in 

need a mill and overlay. In general, a street has two lifts or layers of 

asphalt. The base layer or first lift and the wear layer or second lift. In a 

mill and overlay some of the wear layer is milled down and then 

overlayed with new asphalt to extend the life of the road preserving the 

base layer. An overlay is done before the base layer has deteriorated 

and a full reclaim is needed to replace both lifts of asphalt. 

Holiday Ave and Industrial BLVD meet the criteria of needing to be 

overlayed due to the heavy truck traffic on these streets. I have 

selected to overlay all of Holiday Ave in 2024 at an estimated cost of 

$150,000. The city will plan on overlaying Industrial Blvd in 2025. 

 

REQUESTED COMMISSION ACTION 

Motion and approval to move forward with the 2024 overlay of Holiday 

Ave at an estimated cost of $150,000. 




